
 
 

 
 

Help celebrate Fr. Mark Seiker’s 25th Anniversary of Ordination … 
he’s been our Spiritual Advisor for the past 15 years!! 

 

 
June 28, 2009 

Van Dorn Park in Lincoln, NE 
 
What? 

† There will be a potluck picnic, with each family bringing a dish to share. 
† Paper plates, napkins, glasses and plastic-ware will be provided. 
† Iced tea/water/orange drink will be provided.  

Where? 
† Van Dorn Park is easily accessible at approximately 9th and Van Dorn. 
† There are restroom facilities, running water and grills, and an enclosed shelter for Mass and the 

picnic (so the event will go on … rain or shine).  
When? 
A Grand Ultreya is planned each year for the last Sunday in June.   
 

† The day begins at 11:00am, with Mass at 11:30am. 
† Following Mass, we will have our picnic potluck meal. 
† Then, we’ll spend time getting to know one another … either for the first time, or renewing old 

friendships … Ultreya (during this time, the young people will have the opportunity to play).  There is 
time for visiting … and for fun … 

† The day will conclude around 4:00pm.  
Why? 

† Our diocese is widespread geographically and it is rare that cursillistas from the east and west all 
get together. 

† A time for cursillistas AND THEIR FAMILIES to take part in a Cursillo event. 
† Past years have been great fun –- please come!  

How much? 
† There will be a jar for donations to cover the cost of using the park shelter, if you’d like to help.  

The fee for the rental of the shelter is $100. 
† No park sticker is needed for your vehicle. 

 

Other Upcoming Cursillo Events/Activities 
 

1. National Cursillo Center Visit to the Lincoln Diocese -- Cef Aguillon, the English language 
Coordinator from the National Cursillo Center, is visiting all the dioceses in Region VI from May 4-
22, 2009.  The meeting for the Lincoln Diocese is scheduled for Friday, May 22, 2009 at 7:00pm 
at Sacred Heart Parish Hall in Crete, NE.  All cursillistas are welcome and invited.  The purpose of 
the gathering is to discuss Precursillo, Cursillo, Postcursillo, Secretariat, and SOL … sharing ideas 
and working together.  Please plan to come if you are able. 

 
2. The next SOL is scheduled for June 13, 2009, at St. Ann Parish in Doniphan. 

† The day will begin with Mass at 9:30 a.m. (optional), followed by 10:00am=Group Reunion; 
10:30am=1st Session; 12:00pm=Lunch (each participant should bring his/her own sack lunch); 
12:30pm=2nd Session; and End=visit to Blessed Sacrament (approximately 2:00 p.m.). 

† The August 8 SOL will be held at St. James Parish in Cortland. 
† All cursillistas are invited to deepen their understanding of Cursillo, especially those who are 

just beginning their Fourth Day. 
 

3. Next Three Day Weekends (to be held at Sacred Heart Parish in Hebron, NE): 
† Men’s Weekend: January 21-24, 2010 
† Women’s Weekend: February 4–7, 2010 
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